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MINUTES OF MEETING NO. 222 OF BUCKLAND AND CHIPPING PARISH COUNCIL.

Held on 

 Monday 1st November 2010 at 8.00pm 

in the Crown Inn Buntingford 

Present:Councillors:  J Jones, D. Hall, J. Kenyon (Chairman), Mrs M Ling,Mrs B. Little, J Noades.

Also in attendance:Mr D Smith Parish Clerk and 4 Members of the Public

222.1
To receive apologies for absence. There were none.

222.2 To receive Members Declarations of Interest. Cllr Kenyon declared an interest in a payment to his wife regarding the Halloween event in the village.

222.3 To approve the minutes of Parish Council meeting 221 7th September and authorise the Chairman to sign them. Proposed by Cllr Hall seconded by Cllr Jones. Agreed. The chairman duly signed.

222.4 Chairman's Report . The chairman had nothing to report which would not be covered by the agenda.

222.5 Accounts for Payment . The accounts for payment were approved proposed by Cllr John Noades seconded by Cllr Hall. Agreed. On the clerks recommendation it was agreed to purchase a replacement printer for £156 inc VAT Proposed Cllr Noades. Seconded Cllr Jones. Carried.

222.6 To Consider Draft Budget 2011/2012.The draft budget was discussed at length. The clerk informed the Council he estimated reserves in the region of £5000 at the end of the year. Cllr Jones said it was always prudent to add to reserves. Agreed to defer until the next meeting.

222.7 To discuss issues relating to the newsletter. Cllr Ling asked for any news items to be sent to her before the end of November. Cllr Little reported that Rev Sarah Hillman was returning to work but would not be officiating at Reed or Buckland churches. The rural Dean would be officiating. Agreed to report this in the newsletter and to change the Parish councils contact e-mail addresses.

222.8 To discuss issues relating to Herts Highways. Proposed by Cllr Hall seconded by Cllr Noades to ask Herts highways for quotations for a replacement sign on the west side of the A10 approaching Chipping. Also two new signs on the Barkway road approaching Buckland. Agreed.

Cllr Jones reported he was awaiting quotations for the installation of planting boxes  at the four main village signs on the A10. These were likely to be in the region of £600 to install with annual maintenance costs of £1250 per year. The clerk to report that the Rural Watch and footpaths finger sign adjacent to the entrance the church had been again knocked down.

222.9 To consider planning applications received, progress reports & decisions. The refusal of the appeal for 23 Hill View was noted. Standing orders were suspended to allow Mrs Harrington to say how unhappy she was with that decision but they would be reapplying with different plans. 

222.10 To receive an update on the Bus Shelters in Buckland and Chipping. The two Buckland bus shelters were in good condition. The existing Chipping bus shelter would be cleaned shortly. The clerk reported that the installation of the southbound Chipping bus shelter would be proceeding shortly. Once a date was received, a letter to the residents would be sent and a letter to Arriva. The chairman reported that trees on the public highway would be trimmed to enable installation. The clerk instructed to write to Harry Hobson to request his bus be involved in an official opening ceremony. 

222.11 To discuss the maintenance of Street Furniture. Agreed that the clerk talk to Ken Hobson about his quotation and the materials to be used.

222.12To Discuss Traffic Activated Speed Signs. It was noted that Much Hadham  had their request for signs refused. Deferred to next agenda.

222.13 To discuss issues relating to the Parish Web Site. Agreed to ensure that the website address was on all letters, minutes and agendas. Cllr Jones and the clerk to simplify the councillors e-mail addresses.

222.14To Discuss the Halloween Event in the Parish. Cllr Ling wished to record her congratulations to all of the organisers of the event. It was felt that this was a very good village event enjoyed by a significant number of villagers. It was reported that all the tidying up had been done.

222.15 To Discuss Footpath Problems. The state of the footpath leading between Deerleap and Chipping Hall had not been significantly improved. The clerk to contact Colin Hambrook the footpaths officer.

222.16 To discuss adoption of the NALC policy on document retention. Proposed by Cllr Jones seconded by Cllr Noades That we adopt this policy. Agreed with one vote against.

222.17 To Discuss East Herts Core Strategy Consultation. Cllr Jones felt that they should have been a specific meeting for this important consultation. Standing orders were suspended to allow District Cllr John Warren to suggest that East Herts have a vision of 1730 houses in the Buntingford area. The chairman led the councillors through the various options available. Proposed by Cllr Hall and seconded by Cllr Ling “That this Council's first preference in answer to question 22 of the consultation would be option A  and that this principle is reflected in the answers in the remainder of the questionnaire.” On a recorded vote this was agreed with Cllr Jones voting against. It was decided that the least preferred option would be option D. The remaining relevant questions were answered: 39, 1; 40, yes; 41, yes; 42, yes; 43, yes; 44, yes.

222.18 To Discuss Hertfordshire Local Transport Plan. This was noted, individual personal replies were required.

222.19 To Discuss East Herts Transport and Parking Strategy. This was noted, individual personal replies were required. Cllr Little reported that meeting she had attended on behalf of the Council earlier in the year had supported concentration of development close to existing houses.

222.20 To invite Members of the Public to address the meeting. No members of the public wished to address the meeting.

222.21 To Discuss the use of the land in the North West corner of Buckland. A villager had reported their belief that waste transfer was taking place on this site. This was believed to be contrary to planning permission on the site. The clerk was instructed to write to Therfield Parish Council (this site is actually in Therfield).

222.22 To note correspondence received. It was reported that the free newspaper was not been placed in the telephone boxes. Action Aid leaflets were to be placed in the Buckland telephone box.

222.23 To receive matters for report and or referral to next agenda. It was agreed that the village shield would be engraved with the name of the prizewinner from the Halloween event. It was agreed that Cllr Jones would lay the village's wreath at the remembrance service. Cllr Hall to talk with churchwarden Karin Weston regarding the laying of the wreath on the memorial in St Andrews.

 222.24 To agree date of next meeting.  3rd January 2011. It was agreed to delay the meeting one week until 10 January 2001 at the Crown Inn in Buntingford. 

The meeting closed at 10.40pm

